Macdonald College School for Teachers Macdonald College, Que., Canada. Office of the Dean. Jan. 10, 1924. Dr.A.S. Lamb. Department of Physical Education. McGill University, Montreal, P.Q. Dear Dr. Lamb: At the meeting of the Protestant Central Board of Examiners held on Dec. 20th it was decided that after this year the Strathcona Certificate, Grade "B" would cease to be required as an essential condition of obtaining a first class high school diploma. The Board has been considering this matter for some time and made this decision. Of course all those who graduate and apply for diplomas this year will be required to possess a Strathcona Certificate but after June 1924 this requirement will not be exacted. As this week is the last week I have the opportunity of meeting the third year students in McGill I made this preliminary announcement to them on Jan.7th and in case I had been misunderstood I repeated it yes-terday. I do not have the official letter which I shall require from Dr. Parmales before changing the announcement of requirements for the new bulletin of information of the Faculty of Arts, but I expect to have this letter in plenty of time. Meantime the requirements still hold good for this year and there is no change until after June 1924. Yours very truly. (Signed) Sinclair Laird.